

McDonald Lake Residents Association Meeting Minutes

Date/Time/Place: Monday, June 11th at 8:30pm, 9 Fiddle Parkway

Attendance: Peter Jollimore, Camille Vokey, Vicki Morton, Michelle Boleszczuk, Ray Bowie, Novelee Hamlyn, Melissa Verge, Doug Malone, Todd Protheroe
Regrets – Selena Glover

Topic	Notes	Action
Approval of May minutes	Approved	
<i>Updates and Old Business:</i>		
Financial report	Signing authority for the bank account has been changed with Elizabeth removed and Michelle added. Cheque has been issued for deposit on subdivision sign.	
Memberships	Need an updated Membership form with current board information	Peter will PDF the brochure to board members All will continue membership drive
Prospect Rd. Rec. Assoc.	No update from Peter as to when the next meeting is yet Need to apply for funds/ gravel Suggested that we could ask other local companies who do work in our subdivision for small gravel donations	Peter will ask Marla (from the school) to make a request for a few loads of gravel on our behalf. Other members will request gravel from local companies they are doing work with (Novelee ?)
Trail Work	Thomas/ Dan will work on the trail Saturday at 11:00	Peter will send email to trail builders.

<p>Notice Board</p>	<p>Dan will finish the notice board on Saturday. Remainder of supplies for notice board \$98.59.</p> <p>Delivery free from Kent. Thank-you note should be sent.</p>	<p>Peter will pay the final supply invoice and Michelle will write cheque to Peter for reimbursement</p> <p>Melissa will send Thank-you note to Kent</p>
<p>Subdivision sign</p>	<p>Final price \$4,104 inc. tax. \$2,389 deposit made. Two months for delivery.</p> <p>Donation of \$1,000 received from Reg Rankin</p> <p>What should name on the sign be? Concerns that the legal name “MacDonald Lake Park” will suggest that there is a park in the subdivision and cause outside people to come in looking for a park. Seven votes for shortening the sign name to “MacDonald Lake”.</p> <p>All agree on sunset picture for the sign.</p>	<p>Vicki will communicate the chosen name and picture to Nelson monuments.</p> <p>Peter to send thank-you to Reg Rankin/ Brian</p>
<p>School Parking</p>	<p>Peter sent the parking letter of concern out to Kim (the new RCMP School Liaison person ?)</p> <p>Novelee took pictures but they did not turn out well.</p> <p>Suggestions that we find out who owns the land next to the school and that we start a petition in the fall</p>	<p>Melissa will take video of the school parking</p> <p>Ray will investigate who owns the extra land beside school</p> <p>Petition – discuss at next meeting</p>

Parkland Development	<p>Presentation has not been updated on the website yet.</p> <p>Clean Nova Scotia will do free environmental assessments</p>	Start planning at our September meeting
Newsletter		Will do in the fall, September meeting
Board Positions	<p>Still need to fill Communications Officer and Secretary.</p> <p>Selena Glover will accept member at large position</p> <p>Amanda Layton-Malone is considering Communications Officer, can't make Monday meetings.</p> <p>Melissa not interested</p>	
Fundraiser	<p>Mabel's Labels has been posted on our website.</p> <p>Members have been spreading the word – only a couple orders so far</p>	<p>Camille will prepare packages for us to take door-to-door</p> <p>Camille will post in the Prospect Communities. Com</p> <p>Board to sell to friends/family</p>
Registry of Joint Stocks	Curtis has not heard back re: Joint Stocks	Michelle to contact Joint Stocks re: by-law change
School Safety Session		
Prospect Road Turning Light	.	
Next Meeting:	Summer break – resume in September	To be determined

